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? ? ? ? ? Now that the clouds have broken their promise to our hope, We trust the Khalif's bounty will stand to us for rain. (65).110. The Haunted
House in Baghdad ccccxxiv.Benou Tai, En Numan and the Arab of the, i. 203..? ? ? ? ? q. The Lady and her five Suitors dxciii.The company
marvelled at the goodliness of his story and it pleased El Melik ez Zahir; and the prefect said, 'By Allah, this story is extraordinary!' Then came
forward the sixth officer and said to the company, 'Hear my story and that which befell me, to wit, that which befell such an one the assessor, for it
is rarer than this and stranger..In this island is a river of very sweet water, issuing from the shore of the sea and entering in at a wide cavern in the
skirt of an inaccessible mountain, and the stones of the island are all limpid sparkling crystal and jacinths of price. Therein also is a spring of liquid,
welling up like [molten] pitch, and when it cometh to the shore of the island, the fish swallow it, then return and cast it up, and it becometh changed
from its condition and that which it was aforetime; and it is crude ambergris. Moreover, the trees of the island are all of the most precious
aloes-wood, both Chinese and Comorin; but there is no way of issue from the place, for it is as an abyss midmost the sea; the steepness of its shore
forbiddeth the drawing up of ships, and if any approach the mountain, they fall into the eddy aforesaid; nor is there any resource (205) in that
island..The vizier's story pleased the king and he bade depart to his dwelling..Then he arose and going in to his daughter, found her mother with
her; so he set out to them the case and Mariyeh said, "O father mine, my wish is subject unto (122) thy commandment and my will ensueth thy will;
so whatsoever thou choosest, I am still obedient unto thee and under thy dominion." Therewithal the King knew that Mariyeh inclined unto El
Abbas; so he returned forthright to King El Aziz and said to him, "May God amend the King! Verily, the occasion is accomplished and there is no
opposition unto that which thou commandest" Quoth El Aziz, "By God's leave are occasions accomplished. How deemest thou, O King, of fetching
El Abbas and drawing up the contract of marriage between Mariyeh and him?" And Ins ben Cais answered, saying, "Thine be it to decide.".Jesus,
The Three Men and our Lord, i. 282..She passed the night in his lodging and when she arose in the morning, she said to him, "O elder, may I not
lack thy kind offices for the morning-meal! Go to the money-changer and fetch me from him the like of yesterday's food." So he arose and betaking
himself to the money-changer, acquainted him with that which she had bidden him. The money-changer brought him all that she required and set it
on the heads of porters; and the old man took them and returned with them to Sitt el Milah. So she sat down with him and they ate their sufficiency,
after which he removed the rest of the food. Then she took the fruits and the flowers and setting them over against herself, wrought them into rings
and knots and letters, whilst the old man looked on at a thing whose like he had never in his life seen and rejoiced therein..90. The Devout Prince
cccci.?STORY OF THE MAN WHOSE CAUTION WAS THE CAUSE OF HIS DEATH..11. Sindbad the Sailor and Hindbad the Porter
(239).And the king bade him depart to his own house..?THE NINTH OFFICER'S STORY..? ? ? ? ? A sun of beauty she appears to all who look on
her, Glorious in arch and amorous grace, with coyness beautified;.Then said the prince to him, 'Make ready to go with me to my country.' So he
made ready and went with the prince till he drew near the frontiers of his father's kingdom, where the people received him with the utmost honour
and sent to acquaint his father with his son's coming. The king came out to meet him and they entreated the goldsmith with honour. The prince
abode awhile with his father, then set out, [he and the goldsmith] to return to the country of the fair one, the daughter of the King of Hind; but there
met him robbers by the way and he fought the sorest of battles and was slain. The goldsmith buried him and marked his grave (229) and returned,
sorrowing and distraught to his own country, without telling any of the prince's death..They tell that El Hejjaj (70) once commanded the Master of
Police [of Bassora] to go round about [the city] by night, and whomsoever he found [abroad] after nightfall, that he should strike off his head. So he
went round one night of the nights and came upon three youths staggering from side to side, and on them signs of [intoxication with] wine. So the
officers laid hold of them and the captain of the watch said to them, "Who are ye that ye transgress the commandment of the [lieutenant of the]
Commander of the Faithful and come abroad at this hour?" Quoth one of the youths, "I am the son of him to whom [all] necks (71) abase
themselves, alike the nose-pierced (72) of them and the [bone-]breaker; (73) they come to him in their own despite, abject and submissive, and he
taketh of their wealth (74) and of their blood.".? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? My pleasant life for loss of friends is troubled aye..When the king heard this, he
said in himself, "Since the tither repented, in consequence of the admonitions [of the woodcutter], it behoves that I spare this vizier, so I may hear
the story of the thief and the woman." And he bade Er Rehwan withdraw to his lodging..? ? ? ? ? I am the champion-slayer, the warrior without
peer; My foes I slay, destroying the hosts, when I appear..So the friend turned to the sharper and said to him, 'O my lord, O such an one, thou goest
under a delusion. The purse is with me, for it was with me that thou depositedst it, and this elder is innocent of it.' But the sharper answered him
with impatience and impetuosity, saying, 'Extolled be the perfection of God! As for the purse that is with thee, O noble and trusty man, I know that
it is in the warrant of God and my heart is at ease concerning it, for that it is with thee as it were with me; but I began by demanding that which I
deposited with this man, of my knowledge that he coveteth the folk's good.' At this the friend was confounded and put to silence and returned not
an answer; [and the] only [result of his interference was that] each of them (52) paid a thousand dinars..So saying, he left him and went away,
whereupon up came the three other sharpers, the comrades of him of the ass, and said to the money-changer, 'God requite thee for us with good, for
that thou hast bought him! How can we requite thee!' Quoth he, 'I will not sell him but for ten thousand dirhems.' When they heard this, they
returned to the ass and fell again to examining him and handling him. Then said they to the money-changer, 'We were mistaken in him. This is not
the ass we sought and he is not worth more than half a score paras to us.' Then they left him and offered to go away, whereat the money-changer
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was sore chagrined and cried out at their speech, saying, 'O folk, ye besought me to buy him for you and now I have bought him, ye say, "We were
deceived [in him], and he is not worth more than ten paras to us."' Quoth they, 'We supposed that in him was that which we desired; but, behold, in
him is the contrary of that which we want; and indeed he hath a default, for that he is short of back.' And they scoffed at him and went away from
him and dispersed..When she had made an end of her song, she cast the lute from her hand and wept till she swooned away, whereupon the Khalif
bade carry her to her chamber. Now he was ravished with her and loved her with an exceeding love; so, after awhile, he again commanded to bring
her to his presence, and when she came, he bade her sing. Accordingly, she took the lute and spoke forth that which was in her heart and sang the
following verses:.Meanwhile, El Abbas betook himself to his father's camp, which was pitched in the Green Meadow, by the side of the Tigris, and
none might make his way between the tents, for the much interlacement of the tent-ropes. When the prince reached the first of the tents, the guards
and servants came out to meet him from all sides and escorted him till he drew near the sitting-place of his father, who knew of his coming. So he
issued forth of his pavilion and coming to meet his son, kissed him and made much of him. Then they returned together to the royal pavilion and
when they had seated themselves and the guards had taken up their station in attendance on them, the king said to El Abbas, "O my son, make
ready thine affair, so we may go to our own land, for that the folk in our absence are become as they were sheep without a shepherd." El Abbas
looked at his father and wept till he swooned away, and when he recovered from his swoon, he improvised and recited the following verses:.I am
filled full of longing pain and memory and dole, iii. 15..? ? ? ? ? h. The Old Woman, the Merchant and the King dcccxcvi.? ? ? ? ? All intercessions
come and all alike do ill succeed, Save Tuhfeh's, daughter of Merjan, for that, in very deed,.? ? ? ? ? Thou that the dupe of yearning art, how many
a melting wight In waiting for the unkept tryst doth watch the weary night!.Then said Shehrzad, "They avouch, O king, (but God [alone] knowest
the secret things,) that.? ? ? ? ? An you'd of evil be quit, look that no evil yon do; Nay, but do good, for the like God will still render to you..When
she had made an end of her song, she wept till she made the bystanders weep and the Lady Zubeideh condoled with her and said to her, "God on
thee, O Sitt el Milah, sing us somewhat, so we may hearken to thee." "Hearkening and obedience," answered the damsel and sang the following
verses:.? ? ? ? ? Quoth Sherik, "On me be his warranty, may God assain the king!" So the Tai departed, after a term had been assigned him for his
coming..? ? ? ? ? Thy presence honoureth us and we Confess thy magnanimity;.There was once in a certain city a woman fair of favour, who had to
lover a trooper. Her husband was a fuller, and when he went out to his business, the trooper used to come to her and abide with her till the time of
the fuller's return, when he would go away. On this wise they abode awhile, till one day the trooper said to his mistress, 'I mean to take me a house
near unto thine and dig an underground passage from my house to thy house, and do thou say to thy husband, "My sister hath been absent with her
husband and now they have returned from their travels; and I have made her take up her sojourn in my neighbourhood, so I may foregather with her
at all times. So go thou to her husband the trooper and offer him thy wares [for sale], and thou wilt see my sister with him and wilt see that she is I
and I am she, without doubt. So, Allah, Allah, go to my sister's husband and give ear to that which he shall say to thee."'.The old man took the
casting-bottle from the Jew and going up to Noureddin and the damsel, sprinkled their faces, whereupon they came to themselves and fell to
relating to each other that which they had suffered, since their separation, for the anguish of severance. Moreover, Noureddin acquainted Sitt el
Milah with that which he had endured from the folk who would have slain him and made away with him; and she said to him, "O my lord, let us
presently give over this talk and praise God for reunion of loves, and all this shall cease from us." Then she gave him the cup and he said, "By
Allah, I will nowise drink it, whilst I am in this plight!" So she drank it off before him and taking the lute, swept the strings and sang the following
verses:.166. Aboulhusn of Khorassan dcccclix.So the highwayman took the saddle-bags and offered to kill the traveller, who said, "What is this?
Thou hast no blood-feud against me, that should make my slaughter incumbent [on thee]. Quoth the other, "Needs must I slay thee;" whereupon the
traveller dismounted from his horse and grovelled on the earth, beseeching the robber and speaking him fair. The latter hearkened not to his
prayers, but cast him to the ground; whereupon the traveller [raised his eyes and seeing a francolin flying over him,] said, in his agony," O
francolin, bear witness that this man slayeth me unjustly and wickedly; for indeed I have given him all that was with me and besought him to let me
go, for my children's sake; yet would he not consent unto this. But be thou witness against him, for God is not unmindful of that which is done of
the oppressors." The highwayman paid no heed to this speech, but smote him and cut off his head..When Bekhtzeman heard this, he awoke from
his heedlessness and said, 'Extolled be the perfection of God the Great! O king, this is my case and my story, nothing added and nought diminished,
for I am King Bekhtzeman and all this happened to me; wherefore I will seek the gate of God['s mercy] and repent unto Him.' So he went forth to
one of the mountains and there worshipped God awhile, till one night, as he slept, one appeared to him in a dream and said to him, 'O Bekhtzeman,
God accepteth thy repentance and openeth on thee [the gate of succour] and will further thee against thine enemy.' When he was certified of this in
the dream, he arose and turned back, intending for his own city; and when he drew near thereunto, he saw a company of the king's retainers, who
said to him, 'Whence art thou? We see that thou art a stranger and fear for thee from this king, for that every stranger who enters this city, he
destroys him, of his fear of King Bekhtzeman.' Quoth Bekhtzeman, 'None shall hurt him nor advantage him save God the Most High.' And they
answered, saying, 'Indeed, he hath a vast army and his heart is fortified in the multitude of his troops.'.Mariyeh, El Abbas and, iii. 53..Meanwhile,
the youth her master abode expecting her; but she returned not and his heart forbode him of the draught [of separation]; so he went forth at hazard,
distraught and knowing not what he should do, and fell to strewing dust upon his head and crying out, 'The old woman hath taken her and gone
away!' The boys followed him with stones and pelted him, saying, 'A madman! A madman!' Presently, the king's chamberlain, who was a man of
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age and worth, met him, and when he saw his youth, he forbade the boys and drove there away from him, after which he accosted him and
questioned him of his case. So he told him how it was with him and the chamberlain said to him, 'Fear not: all shall yet be well with thee. I will
deliver thy slave-girl for thee: so calm thy trouble.' And he went on to speak him fair and comfort him, till he put faith in his speech..? ? ? ? ? d. The
Lover's Trick against the Chaste Wife dlxxx.Accordingly, they all went in to the king one day (and Abou Temam was present among them,) and
mentioned the affair of the damsel, the king's daughter of the Turks, and enlarged upon her charms, till the king's heart was taken with her and he
said to them, 'We will send one to demand her in marriage for us; but who shall be our messenger?' Quoth the viziers, 'There is none for this
business but Abou Temam, by reason of his wit and good breeding;' and the king said, 'Indeed, even as ye say, none is fitting for this affair but he.'
Then he turned to Abou Temam and said to him, 'Wilt thou not go with my message and seek me [in marriage] the king's daughter of the Turks?'
and he answered, 'Hearkening and obedience, O king.'.Now the king's vizier had two daughters, own sisters, the elder of whom had read books and
made herself mistress of [all] sciences and studied the writings of the sages and the histories of the boon-companions, (160) and she was possessed
of abundant wit and knowledge galore and surpassing apprehension. She heard that which the folk suffered from the king and his despiteous usage
of their children; whereupon compassion gat hold upon her for them and jealousy and she besought God the Most High that He would bring the
king to renounce that his heresy, (161) and God answered her prayer. Then she took counsel with her younger sister and said to her, 'I mean to
contrive somewhat for the liberation of the people's children; and it is that I will go up to the king [and offer myself to him], and when I come to his
presence, I will seek thee. When thou comest in to me and the king hath done his occasion [of me], do thou say to me, 'O my sister, let me hear and
let the king hear a story of thy goodly stories, wherewithal we may beguile the waking hours of our night, till we take leave of each other.' 'It is
well,' answered the other. 'Surely this contrivance will deter the king from his heresy and thou shalt be requited with exceeding favour and
abounding recompense in the world to come, for that indeed thou adventurest thyself and wilt either perish or attain to thy desire.'.Abbaside, Jaafer
ben Yehya and Abdulmelik ben Salih the, i. 183..When Er Reshid came to the throne, he invested Jaafer ben Yehya ben Khalid el Bermeki (156)
with the vizierate. Now Jaafer was eminently distinguished for generosity and munificence, and the stories of him to this effect are renowned and
are written in the books. None of the viziers attained to the rank and favour which he enjoyed with Er Reshid, who was wont to call him brother
(157) and used to carry him with him into his house. The period of his vizierate was nineteen years, (158) and Yehya one day said to his son Jaafer,
"O my son, what time thy reed trembleth, water it with kindness." (159) Opinions differ concerning the reason of Jaafer's slaughter, but the better is
as follows. Er Reshid could not brook to be parted from Jaafer nor from his [own] sister Abbaseh, daughter of El Mehdi, a single hour, and she was
the loveliest woman of her time; so he said to Jaafer, "I will marry thee to her, that it may be lawful to thee to look upon her, but thou shalt not
touch her." [Accordingly, they were married] and they used both to be present in Er Reshid's sitting chamber. Now the Khalif would rise bytimes
[and go forth] from the chamber, and they being both young and filled with wine, Jaafer would rise to her and swive her. She conceived by him and
bore a handsome boy and fearing Er Reshid, despatched the newborn child by one of her confidants to Mecca the Holy, may God the Most High
advance it in honour and increase it in venerance and nobility and magnification! The affair abode concealed till there befell despite between
Abbaseh and one of her slave-girls, whereupon the latter discovered the affair of the child to Er Reshid and acquainted him with its abiding-place.
So, when the Khalif made the pilgrimage, he despatched one who brought him the boy and found the affair true, wherefore he caused befall the
Barmecides that which befell. (160).When the folk heard his words, they talked of letting him go; but the Persian said, 'O folk, let not his speech
beguile you. This fellow is none other than a thief who knoweth how to sing, and when he happeneth on the like of us, he is a singer.' 'O our lord,'
answered they, 'this man is a stranger, and needs must we release him.' Quoth he, 'By Allah, my heart revolteth from this fellow! Let me make an
end of him with beating.' But they said, 'Thou mayst nowise do that' So they delivered the singer from the Persian, the master of the house, and
seated him amongst them, whereupon he fell to singing to them and they rejoiced in him..? ? ? ? ? My maker reserved me for generous men And
the niggard and sland'rer to use me forebade..On this wise they abode till the morning, tasting not the savour of sleep; and when the day lightened,
behold, the eunuch came with the mule and said to Sitt el Milah, "The Commander of the Faithful calleth for thee." So she arose and taking her lord
by the hand, committed him to the old man, saying, "I commend him to thy care, under God, (40) till this eunuch cometh to thee; and indeed, O
elder, I owe thee favour and largesse such as filleth the interspace betwixt heaven and earth.".? ? ? ? ? f. The Unjust King and the Pilgrim Prince
dccccv.After your loss, nor trace of me nor vestige would remain, iii. 41..They have shut out thy person from my sight, iii. 43..? ? ? ? ? He, who
Mohammed sent, as prophet to mankind, Hath to a just high-priest (61) the Khalifate assigned..There was once an Arab of [high] rank and [goodly]
presence, a man of exalted generosity and magnanimity, and he had brethren, with whom he consorted and caroused, and they were wont to
assemble by turns in each other's houses. When it came to his turn, he made ready in his house all manner goodly and pleasant meats and dainty
drinks and exceeding lovely flowers and excellent fruits, and made provision of all kinds of instruments of music and store of rare apothegms and
marvellous stories and goodly instances and histories and witty anedotes and verses and what not else, for there was none among those with whom
he was used to company but enjoyed this on every goodly wise, and in the entertainment he had provided was all whereof each had need. Then he
sallied forth and went round about the city, in quest of his friends, so he might assemble them; but found none of them in his house..Sherik ben
Amrou, what device avails the hand of death to stay? i. 204..68. Kisra Anoushirwan and the Village Damsel dcliii.When Noureddin heard these his
slave-girl's verses, he fell a-weeping, what while she strained him to her bosom and wiped away his tears with her sleeve and questioned him and
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comforted his mind. Then she took the lute and sweeping its strings, played thereon, after such a wise as would move the phlegmatic to delight, and
sang the following verses:.All this time, the young Damascene was hearkening, and whiles he likened her voice to that of his slave-girl and whiles
he put away from him this thought, and the damsel had no whit of knowledge of him. Then she broke out again into song and chanted the following
verses:.Now the singer had entered and the druggist's wife said to him, 'Arise, enter this chest.' So he entered it and she shut the lid on him and
opened to her husband, who came in, in a state of bewilderment, and searched the house, but found none and overlooked the chest. So he said in
himself, 'The house [of which the singer spoke] is one which resembleth my house and the woman is one who resembles my wife,' and returned to
his shop; whereupon the singer came forth of the chest and falling upon the druggist's wife, did his occasion and paid her her due and weighed
down the scale for her. (196) Then they ate and drank and kissed and clipped, and on this wise they abode till the evening, when she gave him
money, for that she found his weaving good, (197) and made him promise to come to her on the morrow..Noureddin thanked him and they entered
the slave-merchant's house. When the people of the house saw Abou Nuwas, they rose to do him worship, for that which they knew of his station
with the Commander of the Faithful. Moreover, the slave-dealer himself came up to them with two chairs, and they seated themselves thereon.
Then the slave-merchant went into the house and returning with the slave-girl, as she were a willow-wand or a bamboo-cane, clad in a vest of
damask silk and tired with a black and white turban, the ends whereof fell down over her face, seated her on a chair of ebony; after which quoth he
to those who were present, "I will discover to you a face as it were a full moon breaking forth from under a cloud." And they said, "Do so." So he
unveiled the damsel's face and behold, she was like the shining sun, with comely shape and day-bright face and slender [waist and heavy] hips;
brief, she was endowed with elegance, the description whereof existeth not, [and was] even as saith of her the poet:.? ? ? ? ? r. The Pious Woman
accused of Lewdness dccccvii.The crown of the flow'rets am I, in the chamber of wine, ii. 224..The Sixth Day.? ? ? ? ? For 'twixt the closing of an
eye and th'opening thereof, God hath it in His power to change a case from foul to fair..The First Night of the Month.The young man marvelled at
his story and lay the night with him; and when he arose in the morning, he found his strays. So he took them and returning [to his family.],
acquainted them with what he had seen and that which had betided him. Nor," added the vizier, "is this more marvellous or rarer than the story of
the king who lost kingdom and wealth and wife and children and God restored them unto him and requited him with a kingdom more magnificent
than that which he had lost and goodlier and rarer and greater of wealth and elevation.".?Story of Prince Bihzad..? ? ? ? ? b. The Second Calender's
Story xlii.Then he dealt the boy a cuff and he let go his ear, whereupon Aboulhusn put off his clothes and abode naked, with his yard and his arse
exposed, and danced among the slave-girls. They bound his hands and he wantoned among them, what while they [well-nigh] died of laughing at
him and the Khalif swooned away for excess of laughter. Then he came to himself and going forth to Aboulhusn, said to him, "Out on thee, O
Aboulhusn! Thou slayest me with laughter." So he turned to him and knowing him, said to him, "By Allah, it is thou slayest me and slayest my
mother and slewest the sheikhs and the Imam of the Mosque!".113. Noureddin Ali and Sitt el Milah dcccclviii.Most like a wand of emerald my
shape it is, trow I, ii. 245..? ? ? ? ? h. The Eighth Officer's Story dccccxxxv.Officer's Story, The Fifteenth, ii. 190..We were sleeping one night on
the roof, when a woman made her way into the house and gathering into a bundle all that was therein, took it up, that she might go away with it.
Now she was great with child and near upon her term and the hour of her deliverance; so, when she made up the bundle and offered to shoulder it
and make off with it, she hastened the coming of the pangs of labour and gave birth to a child in the dark. Then she sought for the flint and steel
and striking a light, kindled the lamp and went round about the house with the little one, and it was weeping. [The noise awoke us,] as we lay on
the roof, and we marvelled. So we arose, to see what was to do, and looking down through the opening of the saloon, (112) saw a woman, who had
kindled the lamp, and heard the little one weeping. She heard our voices and raising her eyes to us, said, "Are ye not ashamed to deal with us thus
and discover our nakedness? Know ye not that the day belongeth to you and the night to us? Begone from us! By Allah, were it not that ye have
been my neighbours these [many] years, I would bring down the house upon you!" We doubted not but that she was of the Jinn and drew back our
heads; but, when we arose on the morrow, we found that she had taken all that was with us and made off with it; wherefore we knew that she was a
thief and had practised [on us] a device, such as was never before practised; and we repented, whenas repentance advantaged us not.'.Meanwhile,
the eunuch betook himself, he and the horsemen, to her father and said to him, "O my lord, the king is beholden to thee for many years' service and
thou hast not failed him a day of the days; and now, behold, he hath taken thy daughter against thy wish and without thy permission." And he
related to him what had passed and how the king had taken her by force. When Isfehend heard the eunuch's story, he was exceeding wroth and
assembling many troops, said to them, "Whenas the king was occupied with his women [and concerned not himself with the affairs of his
kingdom], we took no reck of him; but now he putteth out his hand to our harem; wherefore methinketh we should do well to look us out a place,
wherein we may have sanctuary.".93. El Feth ben Khacan and El Mutawekkil dclxxxiii.The king marvelled at what he saw and questioned him of
[how he came by] the knowledge of this. 'O king,' answered the old man, 'this [kind of] jewel is engendered in the belly of a creature called the
oyster and its origin is a drop of rain and it is firm to the touch [and groweth not warm, when held in the hand]; so, when [I took the second pearl
and felt that] it was warm to the touch, I knew that it harboured some living thing, for that live things thrive not but in heat.' (209) So the king said
to the cook, 'Increase his allowance.' And he appointed to him [fresh] allowances..? ? ? ? ? But now unto me of my loves accomplished are joyance
and cheer And those whom I cherish my soul with the wine of contentment regale..? ? ? ? ? I watch the stars for wake and pray that the belov'd
May yet to me relent and bid my tears be dried.."O elder," added she, "if Muslims and Jews and Nazarenes drink wine, who are we [that we should
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abstain from it]?" "By Allah, O my lady," answered he, "spare thine endeavour, for this is a thing to which I will not hearken." When she knew that
he would not consent to her desire, she said to him, "O elder, I am of the slave-girls of the Commander of the Faithful and the food waxeth on me
(34) and if I drink not, I shall perish, (35) nor wilt thou be assured against the issue of my affair. As for me, I am quit of blame towards thee, for
that I have made myself known to thee and have bidden thee beware of the wrath of the Commander of the Faithful.".? ? ? ? ? o. The King's Son
and the Merchant's Wife dxci.? ? ? ? ? By God, how pleasant was the night we passed, with him for third! Muslim and Jew and Nazarene, we
sported till the day.."Forget him," quoth my censurers, "forget him; what is he?" iii. 42..16. Uns el Wujoud and the Vizier's Daughter Rose- in-bud
cccxli.The Cadi was perplexed and knew that constraint was not permitted of the law; (269) so he spoke the young merchant fair and said to him,
"Protect me, (270) so may God protect thee. If thou divorce her not, this disgrace will cleave to me till the end of time." Then his rage got the better
of him and he said to him, "An thou divorce her not with a good grace, I will bid strike off thy head forthright and slay myself; rather flame (271)
than shame." The merchant bethought himself awhile, then divorced her with a manifest divorcement (272) and on this wise he delivered himself
from that vexation. Then he returned to his shop and sought in marriage of her father her who had played him the trick aforesaid and who was the
daughter of the chief of the guild of the blacksmiths. So he took her to wife and they abode with each other and lived the most solaceful of lives, in
all prosperity and contentment and joyance, till the day of death; and God [alone] is All-Knowing..So the young man went to his lodging and
fetching a purse, returned to the girl's owner and counted out to him the price aforesaid, whilst the draper was between them. Then said he, "Bring
her forth;" but the other answered, "She cannot come forth at this present; but be thou my guest the rest of this day and night, and on the morrow
thou shall take thy slave-girl and go in the protection of God." The youth fell in with him of this and he carried him to his house, where, after a
little, he let bring meat and wine, and they [ate and] drank. Then said Noureddin to the girl's owner, "I beseech thee bring me the damsel, for that I
bought her not but for the like of this time." So he arose and [going in to the girl], said to her, "O Sitt el Milan, the young man hath paid down thy
price and we have bidden him hither; so he hath come to our dwelling and we have entertained him, and he would fain have thee be present with
him.".? ? ? ? ? A white one, from her sheath of tresses now laid bare And now again concealed in black, luxuriant hair; (256).Ibrahim and his Son,
Story of King, i. 138..When the king heard this, he bowed [his head] in amazement and perplexity and sinking into a seat, clutched at his beard and
shook it, till he came nigh to pluck it out. Then he arose forthright and laid hands on the youth and clapped him in prison. Moreover, he took the
eunuch also and cast them both into an underground dungeon in his house, after which he went in to Shah Khatoun and said to her, 'Thou hast done
well, by Allah, O daughter of nobles, O thou whom kings sought in marriage, for the excellence of thy repute and the goodliness of the reports of
thee! How fair is thy semblance! May God curse her whose inward is the contrary of her outward, after the likeness of thy base favour, whose
outward is comely and its inward foul, fair face and foul deeds! Verily, I mean to make of thee and of yonder good-for-nought an example among
the folk, for that thou sentest not thine eunuch but of intent on his account, so that he took him and brought him into my house and thou hast
trampled my head with him; and this is none other than exceeding hardihood; but thou shall see what I will do with you.'.? ? ? ? ? Ye've drowned
me in the sea of love for you; my heart Denies to be consoled for those whom I adore..Woman of the Barmecides, Haroun er Reshid and the, i.
57..When she had made an end of her verses, she considered her affair and said in herself, 'By Allah, all these things have betided by the ordinance
of God the Most High and His providence and this was written and charactered upon the forehead.' Then she landed and fared on till she came to a
spacious place, where she enquired of the folk and hired a house. Thither she straightway transported all that was in the ship of goods and sending
for brokers, sold all that was with her. Then she took part of the price and fell to enquiring of the folk, so haply she might scent out tidings [of her
lost husband]. Moreover, she addressed herself to lavishing alms and tending the sick, clothing the naked and pouring water upon the dry ground of
the forlorn. On this wise she abode a whole year, and every little while she sold of her goods and gave alms to the sick and the needy; wherefore
her report was bruited abroad in the city and the folk were lavish in her praise..One day, there came a ship and in it a merchant from their own
country, who knew them and rejoiced in them with an exceeding joy and clad them in goodly apparel. Moreover, he acquainted them with the
manner of the treachery that had been practised upon them and counselled them to return to their own land, they and he with whom they had made
friends, (254) assuring them that God the Most High would restore them to their former estate. So the king returned and the folk joined themselves
to him and he fell upon his brother and his vizier and took them and clapped them in prison..Then they brought the raft before him and I said to
him, 'O my lord, I am in thy hands, I and all my good.' He looked at the raft and seeing therein jacinths and emeralds and crude ambergris, the like
whereof was not in his treasuries, marvelled and was amazed at this. Then said he, 'O Sindbad, God forbid that we should covet that which God the
Most High hath vouchsafed unto thee! Nay, it behoveth us rather to further thee on thy return to thine own country.' So I called down blessings on
him and thanked him. Then he signed to one of his attendants, who took me and established me in a goodly lodging, and the king assigned me a
daily allowance and pages to wait on me. And every day I used to go in to him and he entertained me and entreated me friendly and delighted in my
converse; and as often as our assembly broke up, I went out and walked about the town and the island, diverting myself by viewing them..? ? ? ? ?
Sherik ben Amrou, what device avails the hand of death to stay? O brother of the brotherless, brother of all th' afflicted, say..So he repaired to the
draper and buying of him a turban-cloth of lawn, returned with it to the old woman, who took it and burned it in two places. Then she donned
devotees' apparel and taking the turban-cloth with her, went to the draper's house and knocked at the door. When the draper's wife saw her, she
opened to her and received her kindly and made much of her and welcomed her. So the old woman went in to her and conversed with her awhile.
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Then said she to her, "[I desire to make] the ablution [preparatory] to prayer." So the wife brought her water and she made the ablution and
standing up to pray, prayed and did her occasion. When she had made an end of her prayers, she left the turban-cloth in the place of prayer and
went away..The Khalif marvelled at my speech and said, 'How great is this king! Indeed, his letter testifieth of him; and as for the magnificence of
his dominion, thou hast acquainted us with that which thou hast seen; so, by Allah, he hath been given both wisdom and dominion.' Then he
bestowed on me largesse and dismissed me, so I returned to my house and paid the poor-rate (216) and gave alms and abode in my former easy and
pleasant case, forgetting the grievous stresses I had suffered. Yea, I cast out from my heart the cares of travel and traffic and put away travail from
my thought and gave myself up to eating and drinking and pleasure and delight.".Meanwhile, they carried the damsel into the Commander of the
Faithful and she pleased him; so he assigned her a lodging of the apartments of choice. She abode in the palace, eating not neither drinking and
ceasing not from weeping night nor day, till, one night, the Khalif sent for her to his sitting-chamber and said to her, "O Sitt el Milah, be of good
heart and cheerful eye, for I will make thy rank higher than [any of] the concubines and thou shall see that which shall rejoice thee." She kissed the
earth and wept; whereupon the Khalif called for her lute and bade her sing. So she improvised and sang the following verses, in accordance with
that which was in her heart:.EL ABBAS AND THE KING'S DAUGHTER OF BAGHDAD. (46).? ? ? ? ? c. The Third Old Man's Story ii.It
chanced one night that the king sallied forth without the city and drank and the wine got the mastery of him and he became drunken. So, of the
youth's fearfulness for him, he said, 'I will keep watch myself over the king this night, seeing that he deserveth this from me, for that which he hath
wrought with me of kindnesses.' So he arose forthright and drawing his sword, stationed himself at the door of the king's pavilion. Now one of the
royal servants saw him standing there, with the drawn sword in his hand, and he was of those who envied him his favour with the king; so he said
to him, 'Why dost thou on this wise at this season and in the like of this place?' Quoth the youth, 'I am keeping watch over the king myself, in
requital of his bounties to me.'.I marvelled at her words and said to her, "What wouldst thou have me do?" And she answered, "O Captain Muin, I
would have thee give me a helping hand." Quoth I, "What have I to do with the daughter of the Cadi Amin el Hukm?" And she said, "Know that I
would not have thee intrude upon the Cadi's daughter, but I would fain contrive for the attainment of my wishes.' This is my intent and my desire,
and my design will not be accomplished but by thine aid." Then said she, "I mean this night to go with a stout heart and hire me trinkets of price;
then will I go and sit in the street wherein is the house of Amin el Hukm; and when it is the season of the round and the folk are asleep, do thou
pass, thou and those who are with thee of the police, and thou wilt see me sitting and on me fine raiment and ornaments and wilt smell on me the
odour of perfumes; whereupon do thou question me of my case and I will say, 'I come from the Citadel and am of the daughters of the deputies (91)
and I came down [into the town,] to do an occasion; but the night overtook me at unawares and the Zuweyleh gate was shut against me and all the
gates and I knew not whither I should go this night Presently I saw this street and noting the goodliness of its ordinance and its cleanness, took
shelter therein against break of day.' When I say this to thee with all assurance (92) the chief of the watch will have no suspicion of me, but will
say, 'Needs must we leave her with one who will take care of her till morning.' And do thou rejoin, 'It were most fitting that she pass the night with
Amin el Hukm and lie with his family and children till the morning.' Then do thou straightway knock at the Cadi's door, and thus shall I have
gained admission into his house, without inconvenience, and gotten my desire; and peace be on thee!" And I said to her, "By Allah, this is an easy
matter.".Ishac entered, he and his company, and seating themselves in the place of honour, amused themselves by looking on the slave-girls and
mamelukes and watching how they were sold, till the sale came to an end, when some of the folk went away and other some sat. Then said the
slave-dealer, 'Let none sit with us except him who buyeth by the thousand [dinars] and upwards.' So those who were present withdrew and there
remained none but Er Reshid and his company; whereupon the slave-dealer called the damsel, after he had caused set her a chair of fawwak, (170)
furnished with Greek brocade, and it was as she were the sun shining in the clear sky. When she entered, she saluted and sitting down, took the lute
and smote upon it, after she had touched its strings and tuned it, so that all present were amazed. Then she sang thereto the following verses:.So we
abode there, daily expecting death, and whoso of us had with him a day's victual ate it in five days, and after this he died; and whoso had with him
a month's victual ate it in five months and died also. As for me, I had with me great plenty of victual; so I buried it in a certain place and brought it
out, [little by little,] and fed on it; and we ceased not to be thus, burying one the other, till all died but myself and I abode alone, having buried the
last of my companions, and but little victual remained to me. So I said in myself, 'Who will bury me in this place?' And I dug me a grave and abode
in expectation of death, for that I was in a state of exhaustion. Then, of the excess of my repentance, I blamed and reproached myself for my much
[love of] travel and said, 'How long wilt thou thus imperil thyself?' And I abode as I were a madman, unable to rest; but, as I was thus melancholy
and distracted, God the Most High inspired me with an idea, and it was that I looked at the river aforesaid, as it entered in at the mouth of the
cavern in the skirt of the mountain, and said in myself, 'Needs must this water have issue in some place.'.ALPHABETICAL TABLE OF THE
FIRST LINES OF THE VERSE IN THE "TALES FROM THE ARABIC.".? ? ? ? ? For if "Her grave above her is levelled" it be said, Of life and
its continuance no jot indeed reck I..Khelbes and his Wife and the Learned Man, i. 301..? ? ? ? ? w. The King's Son and the Afrit's Mistress
dcii.Thereupon the king went in to his mother and questioned her of his father, and she told him that me king her husband was weak; (211)
'wherefore,' quoth she, 'I feared for the kingdom, lest it pass away, after his death; so I took to my bed a young man, a baker, and conceived by him
[and bore a son]; and the kingship came into the hand of my son, to wit, thyself.' So the king returned to the old man and said to him, 'I am indeed
the son of a baker; so do thou expound to me the means whereby thou knewest me for this.' Quoth the other, 'I knew that, hadst thou been a king's
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son, thou wouldst have given largesse of things of price, such as rubies [and the like]; and wert thou the son of a Cadi, thou hadst given largesse of
a dirhem or two dirhems, and wert thou the son of a merchant, thou hadst given wealth galore. But I saw that thou guerdonest me not but with
cakes of bread [and other victual], wherefore I knew that thou wast the son of a baker.' Quoth the king, 'Thou hast hit the mark.' And he gave him
wealth galore and advanced him to high estate."."There was once a king named Bihkerd aed he had wealth galore and many troops; but his deeds
were evil and he would punish for a slight offence and never forgave. He went forth one day to hunt and one of his servants shot an arrow, which lit
on the king's ear and cut it off. Quoth Bihkerd, 'Who shot that arrow?' So the guards brought him in haste the offender, whose name was Yetrou,
and he of his fear fell down on the ground in a swoon. Then said the king, 'Put him to death;' but Yetrou said, 'O King, this that hath befallen was
not of my choice nor of my knowledge; so do thou pardon me, in the hour of thy power over me, for that clemency is of the goodliest of things and
belike it shall be [in this world] a provision and a good work [for which thou shall be requited] one of these days, and a treasure [laid up to thine
account] with God in the world to come. Pardon me, therefore, and fend off evil from me, so shall God fend off from thee evil the like thereof.'
When the king heard this, it pleased him and he pardoned the servant, albeit he had never before pardoned any..Then I arose and fared on a day and
a night, till I came to the house of my master, who saw me pale and disfeatured for fear and hunger. He rejoiced in my return and said to me, 'By
Allah, thou hast made my heart ache on thine account; for I went and finding the tree torn up by the roots, doubted not but the elephants had
destroyed thee. Tell me then how it was with thee.' So I told him what had befallen me and he marvelled exceedingly and rejoiced, saying, 'Knowst
thou where this hill is?' 'Yes, O my lord,' answered I. So he took me up with him on an elephant and we rode till we came to the elephants'
burial-place..For the uses of food I was fashioned and made, ii. 223..King who lost Kingdom and Wife and Wealth, The, ii. 66..16. The Fox and the
Crow cl.68. Haroun er Reshid and the three Poets ccclxxxvi
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